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Senator Rafferty, Representative Noonan Murphy and members of the Education and 
Cultural Affairs Committee. I am Steven Bailey, the executive director for the Maine 
School Boards Association, testifying on behalf of the legislative committee of the 
Maine School Boards Association in opposition to L.D. 168. 
 
While our association believes deeply in ensuring every student feels safe at school, we 
are opposed to this bill because we believe it would increase costs to local taxpayers 
and mandate implementation of a very specific notification program in every classroom 
across our state. We feel that local schools should have control in crafting systems that 
best protect their students. 
 
Several tragedies in recent years have highlighted the unfortunate reality of gun vio-
lence in our schools. In Maine, every district takes this risk immensely seriously, and 
student safety is always our top priority. Many schools have added resource officers to 
serve as liaisons with local police departments, offering protection, safety and swift 
communication. Our administrators also frequently meet with law enforcement to up-
date their safety and emergency protocols, ensuring that staff and students are well-
protected. 
 
While we encourage and welcome new approaches to enhance security, our association 
does not view this bill as a wise policy to implement in every Maine classroom. L.D. 
168 would mandate a “silent electronic notification system” that would automatically 
notify 9-1-1, school security, local law enforcement and parents when manually activat-
ed in the event of a life-threatening or emergency situation. This bill appears to refer to 
a very narrow subset of notification systems that a district could purchase, providing 
our boards and administrators limited flexibility to choose the one that would work best 
for the needs of their school and community. 
 
Moreover, we are deeply concerned at the substantial costs of this bill. While some 
Maine schools have already implemented silent notification systems, others have found 
the costs to be prohibitively expensive – estimated to be in the range of tens of thou-
sands of dollars per district. We view this as an unfunded mandate that would fall on 
our local taxpayers, who we know cannot afford them. 
 
We want our students and staff to be safe, but our policies should be crafted in a realis-
tic, thought-out way that considers the needs and resources of our schools and commu-
nities. For these reasons, we urge you to oppose L.D. 168. Thank you. 


